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SUMMARY 
 

Synopsis of SJC Amendment 
 
The Senate Judiciary Committee Amendment deletes language amending the Procurement Code 
to make multi-year service contracts for engineering, repair and maintenance of water storage 
tanks exempt from the provision of the Procurement Code.  

 
Synopsis of Original Bill  

 
Senate Bill 180 amends the Municipal Code authorizing municipalities to enter into multi-year 
service contracts for the engineering, repair and maintenance of water storage tanks and related 
infrastructure. The bill also amends the Procurement Code to make such contracts exempt from 
the provisions of the Procurement Code. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
Senate Bill 180 does not have a fiscal impact.  
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SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
This bill would permit municipalities to enter into contracts for maintenance and repair of water 
storage facilities and pay for that service over a period of years instead of the current 
requirements that all repairs or maintenance be paid in full in the year in which the service was 
rendered. 
 
In addition, NMED indicates the bill provides for direct negotiation of service contracts. Direct 
negotiation for services may not provide the best service at the lowest price. Competitive 
Requests for Proposals (RFP’s) are likely to provide the best value for municipalities.  
 
PERFORMANCE IMPLICATIONS 
 
NMML suggests that passage of this bill will result in making the payment for major service and 
maintenance on water storage facilities more flexible and not subject to the strict bid 
requirements of the Procurement Code. 
 
ALTERNATIVES/AMENDMENTS 
 
DFA suggests that the language in the bill should include removing and replacing the word "or” 
with the word "subsequent" in the proposed change to Section 1 to read "by direct negotiation 
subsequent to solicitation of requests for proposals". 
 
WHAT WILL BE THE CONSEQUENCES OF NOT ENACTING THIS BILL 
 
Municipalities will continue to contract for and pay for major service to water storage 
infrastructure under the current procurement system. 
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